California State University, Long Beach

Program and Assessment Review Council Meeting Minutes May 5, 2010
2:00 – 3:30 p.m. / BH - 302
Present: R. Birkemeier, L. Farmer, K. Freesemann, J. Grey, L. Haas, K. Janousek,  M. Laws, C. Lindsay, J. Moreno, H. Nguyen, V. Novack, B. Pernet, S. Reddy, S. Sayegh, S. Thomas, C. Warren (B. Benken, C. Chang, K. Hagans excused)

Guests: John Carnahan, Music; Jay Kvapil, COTA; Jennifer Coots, Laura Portnoi, ASEC; Trini Lewis, Ted; Shireen Pavri, CDE
The meeting was called to order at 2:08am. The agenda was approved as amended (2:40 time certain for SCAE). 
The minutes for March 17, 2010, were approved as read, with one correction (S. Sayegh was not present). Note that the April 7 meeting did not reach a quorum.
Several announcements were shared by Keith, who referred to the meeting written agenda:
1.  A new budget presentation, CSULB 2010-11 Budget Planning - February 2010, has now been posted on the Budget Central website. This budget update includes information about the Governor's January proposed budget for the CSU, updated CSULB budget planning parameters, a summary of divisional budget planning conducted in fall 2009, and preliminary contingency measures due to the range of possible final budget outcomes for 2010-11.
2. Review Teams:  A gentle reminder to send a copy of the program review report final draft to the Steering Committee for an edit review and table check before submission for Council review.
3.  The Steering Committee communicates and addresses Council business via email – any questions, please contact us.
4.  Next scheduled PARC meeting is May 19, 2010, in Brotman Hall, Rm.  302. Three programs/units will be discussed: CBA, Journalism, and Academic Advisement.
5. The 2010-2011 PARC Organizational Meeting is May 19, 2010, at 1:45pm. Keith should receive the 2010-2011 PARC roster before that meeting.
6. 2009-2010 Annual Assessment Template is posted on BeachBoard under “Documents.”

7. Program review themes for 2010-2011 are posted on BeachBoard under “Documents.”

Program Review Report: Music
Department Chair John Carnahan and Acting Dean Jay Kvapil introduced themselves. Hieu Nguyen presented the PARC review report for the department’s programs. He noted the 2004 and 2014 accreditation dates, stating that an interim report was developed because of review delays and upcoming NASM efforts. He stated department objectives and reviewed the programs, which are now more rigorous. He noted enrollment trends of increasing selectivity and increasing enrollment. He reviewed the 2004 accreditation recommendations and department responses. He then read the recommendations. Several issues were raised:
· The department is exploring a conservatory model, which is difficult to attain because of GE requirements and unit caps.
· Music theory majors tend to pursue teaching positions, doctorates, and composition careers.
· Recommendation #5 commingles pedagogy for music education majors and performance. Ensemble work models good teaching practice. Music education syllabi also address instructional issues. 
· Good news: the program is attracting good students.
The guests were thanked, and the council met in closed session to discuss the report. 
· The group suggested striking department recommendation #4.
· The word “camaraderie” (college recommendation #1) should be changed to “experience.”

· The position  of String Coordinator should be added to college recommendation #2 and program goal #3.

· PARC recommendation #1 should accept the NASM report.
It was moved/seconded/passed to approve the NASM for program review of the Music Department.

It was moved/seconded/passed to approve the program review report for the Music Department. 
Program Review Report: MA in Education, Option in Social and Cultural Analysis of Education (SCAE)
Department Chair Jennifer Coots, Program Coordinator Laura Portnoi, CDE representative Trini Lewis, and Associate Dean Shireen Pavri introduced themselves. Richard Birkemeier presented the PARC review report for the SCAE program, which was revamped and renamed in 2009. It was noted that the old program and department names are listed in Institutional Research, which hampered table retrieval. The revised program has new goals, new courses, and more structure (although flexible). Students take core courses and common capstone, but have elective choices. The program changed largely in response to assessment efforts and analysis. Program demand and enrollment have increased. Two new faculty were hired; a replacement for the retiring faculty is the highest priority. Most students are part-time, and are completing their degrees successfully. The program offices and classrooms are spread out. Richard then read the recommendations. Several issues were raised:

· The program includes courses taught by instructors outside the program, and the program coordinator also teaches outside the program.
· More recruitment is wanted to increase the size and diversity of the applicant pool. Marketing is needed because the program is more theory-oriented than profession-specific.
· Institutional Research has a hard time with name changes because no unique ID exists to bridge name changes.
· Students apply to write a thesis, and are assessed/chosen based on a proposal rubric. A culminating project is a new option. PARC discussed remuneration for thesis supervision.
· The program was congratulated for its transformation. 
The guests were thanked, and the council met in closed session to discuss the report. 
· The group suggested striking college recommendations #4, 5, 7, and combining #2 and 3.
· The word “camaraderie” (college recommendation #1) should be changed to “experience.”

It was moved/seconded/passed to approve the external review of the Social and Cultural Analysis of Education program.
It was moved/seconded/passed to approve the self-study for program review of the Social and Cultural Analysis of Education program.
It was moved/seconded/passed to approve the program review report for the Social and Cultural Analysis of Education program.
Unfinished Business: 
Review of revised draft “Elements of the Self-Study for Program Review of Degree Granting Programs”
Keith led the discussion about the revised draft, which honed the table guides and sections 3 and 4. Institutional Research will generate the tables for the program reviews. It moved/seconded/passed  to approve the document.
Review of revised draft “Elements of the Self-Study for Program Review of Academic Support Units”

Kelly and her subcommittee were commended for their effort. It was moved/seconded/passed  to approve the document.
New Business: PS 05-11 “Policy on Program Review”

The revised document was discussed on April 7, 2010, and is posted on BeachBoard under “Documents.” Today’s meeting constituted its official first reading. PARC is encouraged to send comments to Keith.

The meeting was adjourned at 3:38 pm.
Respectfully submitted,

Lesley Farmer



